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Fundraising Quiz: We thank all the participants and helpers 
who made the night so much fun. We have raised enough 
money for the Christmas light up event which will be on 
Thursday 5th December 5pm, more information to follow 
soon.

A big thank you everyone who donated raffle prizes and 
sponsored the Quiz.



Remembrance Sunday: On the 12th of November a wreath 
will be laid by Tristan Gale to remember the fallen at the War 
Memorial in the church grounds. There will be a service at 
the church, time TBC. One of our Councillors has details of all 
who served in WW1 & WW2 from both villages. All welcome 

Remembrance: Armistice Day: On November the 11th at 
10.50am a short service with Phil the Bugler playing the last 
post.

A dedication by Canon Sharron Coburn to the newly 
refurbished sign in memory of one of the founders of the 
peace sign Peter Gosling RN which was installed September 
1995 50 years after the end of WW2. Peter passed away 
August 2024 aged 98 and was a D-day veteran. A wreath will 
be laid by Tristan Gale on behalf of our residents and a class 
of children from year 6 from our village school will be in 
attendance and will lay a wreath made by the school children 
and read out a poem. All welcome. 

WHITE LINES: Following a consultation with residents in the 
village, the Parish Council have agreed to putting white lines 
around junctions in Station Road at Addington Road, The 
Avenue, Second Avenue and New Road.

It is hoped that the lines will deter motorists from parking 
within 10m of those junctions which has for a long time now 



caused obstructed view of people and vehicles entering and 
leaving, and has resulted in a number of 'near miss' incidents. 
The Parish Council will seek to finalise the arrangements at 
their next meeting.

Welcome Hall: We are now taking bookings for 2025.The 
main hall and the smaller room are available. We have 
vacancies for Regular & Private hire bookings.The minimum 
hire period is 3 hours. The hall can be used for a wide range 
of occasions, with the added use of a large separate kitchen, 
perfect for Birthday parties, baby showers, meetings, 
christenings, events, workshops, training to name just a few. 
We also have display boards to loan in the hall. Please 
contact the booking clerk with any questions or booking 
queries via any of the following ways:

Phone or text: 07824 309712

Message www.facebook.com/thewelcome  halltrimley  

Email: thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com

Current hirers: 

 Little Kickers Tuesday 9-10 am & Sunday 9-12am, Zumba 
Tuesday 7-8 pm & Thursday 6-7pm,Wednesday Baby Sensory 
Classes 9-1, Pop Chorus Thursday 9.30-12pm, Moo Music 
ages 0-5 Thursday 1-3,Spiritual Awareness Centre 1st Friday 
of month 6 -10pm and 2nd friday 7.30-8.30pm, Trimley Tots 
term time Fridays 9.45-10.45. 

mailto:thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/thewelcome


Parish Council Meetings are at the Welcome hall at 
7.30pm.on the first Monday of the month. Members of the 
public very welcome. 

Parish Clerk: Nicky Dunn 07795 824733

clerk@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk 

www.facebook.com/trimleystmaryparishcouncil 

www.trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk/     
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